MINUTES - PLANNING BOARD

Workshop meeting of October 4, 2017
The meeting of the Cranford Planning Board was called to order by Ms. Murray on October 4, 2017 at 7:37 P.M. in Room 108 of the Municipal Building, 8 Springfield Avenue, Cranford, New Jersey.  Ms. Murray announced in accordance with the terms and conditions of the Open Public Meetings Act, the Westfield Leader or the Star Ledger had been notified and the agenda posted in the municipal building as required.

1. ROLL CALL

Members Present:


Ms. Murray

Ms. Feder

Dr. Chapman
Mayor Hannen



Commissioner Dooley


Ms. Pedde



Mr. Taylor

Members Absent:


Ms. Anderson



Ms. Steinbach


Alternates Present:



 Ms. Didzbalis

Alternates Absent:



Mr. Aschenbach
Also present:

Mark Rothman, Esquire; Ron Johnson, Zoning Officer; Ruthanne Della Serra, Interim Administrator/Scribe; Kathy Lenahan, Administrator/Scribe 

2.
RESOLUTIONS OF MEMORIALIZATION


Application # PBA-15-00004: 
MD Developers, LLC, Applicant
124 Spring Garden Street

Block 173 Lot 26.01 and Lot 26.02 

For relief extending the period of time for filing a minor subdivision deed under N.J.S.A. 40:55D-47(f)  Nuc Pro Tunc
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The Resolution granting extension of the period of time for filing a minor subdivision deed under N.J.S.A. 40:55D-47(f) Nuc Pro Tunc was reviewed by the Board.  After discussion, a motion to approve the resolution was made by 
Peter Taylor, seconded by Donna Pedde and passed with the following voting in favor of the motion: Ms. Murray, Ms. Feder, Dr. Chapman, Commissioner Dooley, Ms. Pedde, Mr. Taylor and Ms. Didzbalis.  Abstaining: Mayor Hannen. 
3.
MINUTES

Minutes of meeting from September 6, 2017 were carried to the October 18th meeting.
4.
COMMUNICATIONS  


The July/August Edition of the New Jersey Planner distributed to the Board. 
5.
OLD BUSINESS/NEW BUSINESS 

Master Plan reexamination: 

Copy of old reexamination report distributed to members electronically
Copy of 2009 Master Plan was available to Board members for pick up
Discussion was held regarding a reexamination of the Master Plan. Was explained that a reexamination needs to be done every 10 years, a report published and a resolution adopted.

It was recommended that this matter be a high priority for the Board since a reexamination needs to be completed by 2019.  

Question was asked as to what changes have taken place since the last Master Plan.  It was stated that several ordinances have been adopted since 2009 and could have an impact on the Master Plan.
Discussion as to the process of a reexamination. Board would need to do an RFP to hire a planner.  Discussed the elements that must be updated in a reexamination: essential Land Use and Housing elements. Stated that would be the minimum required, but Board could choose to do more. Meeting with DMC re: Strategic Plan and would be beneficial for all elements to meld to reexamination.  
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Process can be what the Board wants it to be – no set script – at end of the 

process, a report and recommendation is generated, public comment hearing, presentation and then report can be adopted which would become the reexamination report.  

It was also stated that if there is no reexamination and adoption of a report, there is no zone code; if time expires, there is no zone code and zoning laws would not be valid. Resulting that on every application hearing, the reasonableness of the code would need to be established.  

Question was asked as how to go through the plan. Suggestion was made to go either element by element or by map sections. 
Board asked if a planner could come in and make recommendations on a reexamination.  Suggestion was made to have one or two planners come in and do a presentation to market themselves.
Recommendation was made for each member to read the current Master Plan, 
 educate themselves, become more familiar with the plan and decide how they want to proceed. A suggestion was also made for members to think about what they believe Cranford should be. (Vision Statement)

Discussion on reexamination will continue at next meeting.

6.
PUBLIC PORTION
There being no further business, a motion to adjourn the meeting was regularly made, seconded and passed.  The meeting concluded at 8:36 P.M. 
Ann Steinbach, Secretary
